

OFFICE OF THE CONTROLLER

CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO

Ben Rosenfield Controller Todd Rydstrom Deputy Controller

July 25, 2022

The Honorable Samuel K. Feng Presiding Judge Superior Court of California, County of San Francisco 400 McAllister Street, Room 008 San Francisco, CA 94102

Dear Judge Feng,

Pursuant to California Penal Code §933(c), the following is in response to the 2021-2022 Civil Grand Jury report, *Shovel Ready: Best Practices and Collaboration to Improve San Francisco's Capital Construction Program.* The Office of the Controller would like to thank the members of the Civil Grand Jury for their work.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this Civil Grand Jury report. If you have any questions, please contact me at Todd.Rydstrom@sfgov.org.

Respectfully submitted,

Todd Rydstrom Deputy Controller

cc: Ben Rosenfield

Mark de la Rosa

Report Title [Publication Date]	R# [for F#]	Recommendation	Respondent Assigned by CGJ [Response Due Date]	Recommendation Response (Implementation)	Recommendation Response Text
Shovel Ready: Best Practices and Collaboration to Improve San Francisco's Capital Construction Program [April 11, 2022]	R9 [for F9]	We recommend that starting in FY 2022-2023, the City Services Auditor Department within the Controller's Office conduct performance audits of the City construction program every two years focusing on use of best practices, collaboration, and other successes and challenges. The Controller's report from 2014 can serve as a template.	Controller, Office of the Controller [June 10, 2022]	Implemented	In its FY22-23 work plan, the Controller's City Services Auditor included a number of performance and compliance audits and assessments to assess whether City departments comply with relevant requirements and leading practices, including capital bond expenditures, interdepartmental coordination, construction close-out procedures, and other construction risk areas.
Shovel Ready: Best Practices and Collaboration to Improve San Francisco's Capital Construction Program [April 11, 2022]	R7 [for F7]	We recommend that by 6/30/2023, the project manager include sections in the database to cover contractor compliance with the SIP program.	Controller, Office of the Controller [June 10, 2022]	Will not be implemented because it is not warranted or is not reasonable	The Controller's Office agrees with the Mayor's Office that this recommendation is not warranted because the SFPUC data on contractor compliance with its SIP program is not applicable to five of the six Chapter 6 departments so adding this section may confuse other agencies.